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Hands-On at Otago 
In January, we once again welcomed a group of students to “plan games for 
Caesar” as part of the University’s Hands-On at Otago programme.  Divided into 
the Julii and the Julio-Claudians the students had to compete to organize the 
various components of an ancient spectacle.  Highlights this year included battle 
hippos for the naval battles, burning scenery for the theatrical event, a multi-stage 
beast hunt (complete with both land and sea animals), and some fantastic graffiti 
to advertise their events.  

Caesar came back to check on the teams’ progress and rewarded the students with some much envied tokens of 
his appreciation (pins of replica Julius Caesar coins to be worn on their school uniforms).   

Special thanks to Gwynaeth McIntyre, Arlene Allan, Dan Osland, Sean McConnell, Bill Richardson, Charlotte 
Dunn, Serena Gold, and Shona Paterson for all their help with the week’s festivities and to Jon Hall who once 
again expertly played the part of Julius Caesar! 

 
 

 

 

Classical Association of Otago
2017 started off early (and with a bang) in the first 
week of classes with a lecture entitled “From Pirate 
Haven to Roman Capital: Antiochia ad Cragum in 
Rough Cilicia” by Timothy Howe (St. Olaf) in the 
first week of classes (2 March). Andrew Stewart 
(Berkeley) returned to Otago to give a talk “‘Go 
tell the Spartans...’: War and the Warrior in 
Archaic and Early Classical Greek Art.”  We were 
delighted to host Andrew Wallace Hadrill 
(Cambridge and former director of the British 
School at Rome), who gave a lecture to our largest 
ever crowd (95 people) on “ ‘What did the Roman 
City do for us?’ From Rome to Dunedin”.  
Semester 1 ended with a talk by Evangelina 
Anagnostou-Laoutides (Monash) entitled 
“Gardens and power in the Ancient Near East and 
Greece. 

We began Semester 2 with a talk by our very own 
Dan Osland (27 July), entitled “Augustus, Otago, 
and the Foundations of a Roman Colony: Otago 

 Excavations in Mérida, Spain.” After our break in 
August for the quizzes, we then resumed for two final 
events, a lecture by Lisa Bailey (Auckland) entitled 
“Revolting Nuns: Space and Authority in Late 
Antique Poitiers (an event  supported by a generous 
grant from the University of Otago Continuing 
Education Fund) and another by Elizabeth Hale 
(University of New England, and Honorary Senior 
Lecturer in Classics, University of Otago) entitled 
“Our Mythical Childhood: Classical Antiquity in 
Contemporary Children’s Culture.”?” 

 

For more information about the Classical 
Association of Otago and our 2018 programme, 
please email the secretary, Sean McConnell 
(sean.mcconnell@otago.ac.nz) and check for notices 
of upcoming lectures on the Department of Classics 
Facebook page:  
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